July 12th, 2016 Meeting Minutes to form Line Mountain Archery Boosters Club

6 people were in attendance at meeting held in the high school library.

Vice President Amy Wendt called the meeting to order around 6:35 PM and welcomed everyone
present. Lauren Hackenburg provided everyone in attendance with agenda for tonight’s meeting and
minutes from last meeting. Minutes were approved as read — motion by Carla Boyer and seconded by
Mike Buriak.

(Old Business) Lauren Hackenburg announced the formation of the boosters club was approved at last
school board meeting. Sue Rothermel said the EIN number is in process along with setting up a banking
account at the Gratz Bank. Details for finalizing the account were discussed.

(Moving Forward)

A work session about raising funds for coming year / sponsorship was held:

1)

2)

3)

4)

5)

Creation of banners and potential cost were discussed. Amy Wendt shared that a 3 ft x 8 ft
sign from banners.com is $56.00. Creating banners in an approximate 3 ft x 3 ft dimension
was discussed as ideal, so cost would likely be less than that. After discussing the cost /
ways they will be hung it was decided charge for a banner would be $100.00 and in future
year’s renewal at $75.00 would be offered to businesses. Amy Wendt will set up artwork
with businesses and banners.com as they come in. A motion was made by Lauren
Hackenburg and seconded by Mike Buriak to this discussion.

There was an offer by a local businessman to purchase shirts for the 2016-2017 season.
Lauren Hackenburg offered to follow up to see if he wanted to incur the entire cost of
jerseys or would desire for it to be shared. Further shirt design discussion to be decided
upon pending outcome of this conversation which will be shared at the August Meeting.
Cost of targets for a 3d tournament were discussed and averaged out to be $400.00, with a
complete set costing $2,321.00 which includes alert deer, coyote, cinnamon bear, standing
stone sheep, alert turkey and antelope. A minimum of one set of 6 would be needed and
two sets would be ideal to have the tournament. After discussion it was decided that any
business who would be willing to sponsor a target will have a plaque created to be placed
near target along with a banner plus announcement of their sponsorship at the event.

A letter will be crafted shortly after meeting by Amy / Lauren inviting local businesses to
sponsor banners and / or targets (which includes banner) and mailed before next meeting.

Chinese Auction sponsors / further discussion on possibility of doing this in conjunction with
tournament was tabled at this time.

Mariana’s Fundraisers was discussed as an easy and profitable sell so it was decided to
supplement raising of funds with sponsorship through this. Amy Wendt will obtain
information for start of school so that when signups are held we can target a September /
October Mariana’s Fundraiser.



3d Tournament

A discussion surrounding dates / seasons was held and it was decided to look at possibly
holding event after holidays in January. Mike Buriak will get with Brad Skelton to determine
a date for our first annual Winter Classic.

Spirit wear Sale
Coach Buriak did legwork for initial spirit wear in Season one. Carla Boyer and Tammy Wolfe

will work together for a spirit wear sale this Fall — getting log from Coach Buriak so this is
also ready to go at the start of season.

*Next Meeting Date is August 16 at 6:30PM — (3" Tuesday of the Month).

There being no further business motion to adjourn was made by Carla Boyer and seconded by Mike
Buriak at 8:21 PM.

- Respectfully submitted, Lauren Hackenburg for approval at August 16th, 2016 Meeting —




